Minutes of the meeting of
Riccall Parish Council

held on 

17 October 2022

at the Methodist Church

Attending: Cllrs Keen (Chair), Dawson, Morton, Nuttall, Owens, Tatterton, Marston, Lindsay and Lee
Apologies: Cllrs Adamson and Nuttall
In attendance: Glenda Foster
A member of the public was also in attendance to discuss item 101/22
The meeting was opened at 19.30 by the Chairman and two new members of Council were welcomed.  The member of public in attendance was introduced. 
92/22
Apologies and Declarations of Interest
Apologies were received in advance from Cllrs Adamson and Nuttall and reasons accepted.  
A declaration of interest was stated by a member of Council relating to item 98/22 (b). 

93/22    To accept and adopt the minutes of the meeting
It was RESOLVED to accept and adopt the following minutes:

Full Council meeting held 26th September 2022. 
Extraordinary meeting held on 15th August 2022.  
94/22
Report of progress and updates since the last meeting

Update from County and District Councillors
There was no report from either of the above who were not present at the meeting. 
. 

Update from NY Police
No report had been received. Details of the tags and new graffiti in the park had been e-mailed to PC Morris. 
Report from the Admin Assistant which had been circulated in advance
· LP 87 reported out on Landing Lane. 

· Pothole outside 45 Hawthorns reported. Repair will be within 90 days. 

· LP outside 15 Viking Drive damaged by a lorry was reported as in a dangerous condition– reported. Advised streetlighting team will investigate. 

· Red traffic light reported out on Silver Street/Main Street. Advised road lighting team will investigate.

· Pavement condition – Silver Street/Main Street reported– repair will be within 90 days. 
· PAT testing in the office due to take place on 14th October.

· E-mail accounts set up for two new Councillors and some new Councillor information has been sent.

· Website – some issues resolved but others ongoing.

· Kelfield Road further complaint from resident – spoken to a haulage company and Area 7 again. 

· Missing litter bin at Station Road – are we happy for contractors to collect the one which was taken out near the Pickled Postie and install it where the missing one is on Station Road? The installation cost will be £34.24.

· CIL report and AGAR documents are on the website. 

· New Facebook business account – ongoing.

· Request from Riccall United re use of electricity 

· Litter Collector – does not want the overtime cleaning the walk boards. 

· Plinths – park – should be in place this week. 

· New park signage – awaiting proof.

· Riccall Village Band would like to hold the usual Carols on the Green on Christmas Eve at 7pm – request e-mail sent on 20.09.2022. Access to the power box requested.   Events Policy information sent on 27.09.2022.  
95/22
Matters from Public Participation
Complaints regarding an infestation of rats in gardens had been received by residents at Wheatfields. It is believed the rats have been disturbed during the recent archaeological investigation.
It was RESOLVED to ask the County Councillor for assistance in this matter and to contact SDC and Barratt Developments. 
Two complaints had been received relating to walkers through the fields at the north end of the village near the allotments on Northfield Lane towards the beck, who have been making their own paths rather than using the PROW footpaths. It was RESOLVED that a member of Council would produce a short report to be presented at the meeting in November. 
It was relayed that the residents involved with the speed reduction initiative on Kelfield Road had agreed to the revised proposal by NYCC of placing speed cushions adjacent to 36 Kelfield Road.
101/22 Defib
The Chairman requested this item was brought to enable the member of public to speak and leave the meeting afterwards. 

The lead Councillor recapped on the situation regarding purchasing two defibrillators for the village. The member of public in attendance further explained the situation regarding funding already received by FoRS from RPC and two other sources. Discussion took place regarding the Government’s commitment that all schools would be provided with a defibrillator free of charge by the end of 2023, if they did not already have one. It was RESOVLED that the original agreement of provision of a £400 grant to FoRS towards the cost of a defibrillator would stand and RPC would purchase a second defibrillator to be sited at the Village Institute. If the Government provided a defibrillator for the school in the future, then the original one would be relocated somewhere else in the village, possibly the park. 
The member of public was thanked for attending and left the meeting.
96/22
Correspondence

96/22 (a) Correspondence requiring decisions:

Riccall Events Team – The Queen’s Jubilee Green Canopy Tree
It was RESOLVED the Riccall Events, who had already purchased an oak tree, could plant it on Jubilee Field, but not on the village green in place of the rowan tree. 
96/22 (b) Correspondence for information only:

The Dickensian Event was mentioned.  It was RESOLVED to check whether an Events Policy had been carried out. 
79/22 (c) Late Correspondence –to note only
None
97/22      Accounts

Account and payments details had been circulated in advance of the meeting. Council approved payments for October 2022.
Two members of Admin and Finance Committee confirmed their availability to authorise payments for October. 
The Acting RFO thanked members for their supportive comments following the sign off by the external auditors of the annual accounts. 

The acting RFO noted the following points:
The second half of the precept had been received.

The asset replacement account had been credited with £30 interest from the old asset account with Virgin Money which would now be transferred to the new asset account with Lloyds. 
It was noted that Rialtas had sold their business to a Canadian software company, but there would be no effect on the services provided.
An update on the budget position and a bank reconciliation.  

We are 50% through our budget year and spent 47.3% of our budget. 
	Bank Reconcilliation at 14/10/22
	
	
	

	
	
	
	October
	
	

	VM (YB) - RPC Acc No1 (Asset Replace)
	 £ 31.21 
	 
	

	VM (YB) - RPC Acc No2 (Projects))
	 £ 72,204.87 
	 
	

	Unity Bank  - Current Account
	 £144,578.79 
	 
	

	Lloyds Bank - 
	
	 £ 64,881.90 
	 
	

	Unpresented Payments
	 £                -   
	
	

	Date
	 
	Cheque or Transfer Ref
	Amount
	Payee
	

	13/10/22
	TR
	485
	 £        619.67 
	
	

	13/10/22
	TR
	486
	 £          83.42 
	
	

	13/10/22
	TR
	487
	 £        429.05 
	
	

	13/10/22
	TR
	488
	 £        574.47 
	
	

	29/9/22
	TR
	489
	 £        480.00 
	 PKF Littlejohn LLP Inv SB20223347 
	

	4/10/22
	TR
	490
	 £        400.00 
	 Boothferry Pest Services Inv 4042 
	

	3/10/22
	TR
	491
	 £        197.50 
	 Boothferry Pest Services Inv 4043 
	

	5/10/22
	TR
	492
	 £          18.96 
	 Fusion Systems Inv 12289 
	

	5/10/22
	TR
	493
	 £        863.01 
	 Riccall Regen 2000                    Inv 4594 
	

	6/10/22
	TR
	494
	 £        240.00 
	 Rialtas B S Ltd      Inv 30109 
	

	7/10/22
	TR
	495
	 £        100.00 
	 Citizens Advice Bureau 
	

	 
	TR
	496
	 £                -   
	 Transaction Cancelled 
	

	14/10/22
	TR
	497
	 £          32.40 
	 B.Keen                Inv 22 
	

	7/10/22
	DD
	1
	 £          13.96 
	 Google               Inv 4563843644 
	

	14/10/22
	DD
	26
	 £          42.24 
	 Chess                    Inv 4553248 
	

	4/10/22
	SO
	27
	 £     1,438.49 
	 Shed grounds maintenance          Inv 23960 
	

	
	
	Total
	 £     5,533.17 
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	Receipts not Banked
	 £                -   
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	

	VM old (live) asset replacement account
	
	
	 £ 31.21 

	VM Project account balance after the payment run should be
	 £ 72,204.87 

	Unity current account balance after the payment run should be
	 £ 139,045.62 

	Lloyds asset replace account balance after the payment run should be
	 £ 64,881.90 


It was RESOLVED to authorise the payments. 
98/22 Planning

(a) Planning applications granted/Refused by Selby DC 

            2022/0857/HPA - 16 Station Rise, Riccall, Selby - Granted
            (b) To consider the following planning applications: 
             2022/0889/FUL Land at the rear of The Lodge, 23 Selby Road

The lead Cllr noted this application was a revised version of the application from 2016 and a brief overview was given.  It was proposed this application was objected to on the same grounds as previously given.  It was RESOLVED to accept the proposal
            (c) Other planning matters
            Selby District Plan
Discussion took place regarding the possible discrepancy of the proposed number of new homes relating to the planning application on Landing Lane. SDC will be contacted to provide clarification in writing. 
99/22   Reports and Consultation
It was RESOLVED to write a letter of thanks to the Scouts who had recently undertaken their annual check of the streetlights in the village. Three streetlights were reported out. 

100/22
Recreational / H & S update
The lead Cllr stated there were a few repairs highlighted on the latest HAGS report which we could ask the contractor to undertake at the same time as some outstanding work. Information will be passed onto Admin. 
It was noted that the Snakes and Ladders/Viking board was looking very dated. It was RESOLVED to ask the person who originally created it if they would be interested in redoing it. 
A further possibility was to ask any schools if they would like to take on the skatepark as an art project. 

It was stated that the noticeboard at the park would be removed by the Lengthsman as it is no longer fit for purpose. 

The plinths were now in situ. The concrete block will be relocated to another area in the park once the barrier is in place. 
Admin list of ongoing park work 

· Bench on corner of Back Lane, needs sanding down and varnishing. 

· Jubilee Fields fencing – broken down in places – to be repaired.

· Zip wire bark needs aerating, kick board replacing and weeds removing.

· Methodist Church work.

· Car parking signage to be finished off on fencing at the park.

· Broken down small tree on village green.
· Skate Unit - rusting in places – to repaint.  

· Matting under Froghouse – anything which can be done as a patch up? We have got someone due in to replace all the matting under the froghouse and Komplan – just trying to arrange to get his vehicle in – waiting for barriers to be fitted at the park – hopefully done very soon. 

· Bins to repair in park.

· Notice board removed and taken to pieces. Reassembled with new Perspex and corner braces. 
102/22 Carol Service
It was RESOVLED that the Parish Council would take ownership of this event which will be held on the village green on Christmas Eve and it would be covered under the PC insurance.  The lead H&S Cllr would assist with undertaking a risk assessment. 
103/22 Minor Items for the next Agenda
Footpaths 
Methodist Church 
Report back from Heronby meeting village response 
RPC tree Queen’s Jubilee 
Please let the Chairman know of any additional items during the ten days.
Admin left the meeting at 20.33.
104/22 Confidential Business

The Chairman took the meeting into private session.
